
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
We are always learning. We never stop learning. 
 
This term the staff of St Joseph’s have had many opportunities to 
learn with the Diocese: 
 

 Let’s Talk – Developing children’s oral language skills    
(Mrs Berg, Mrs McNally) 

 Reading for Stage 2 and 3 (Mr Magerison, Mrs Geraghty, 
Miss Whitney, Mrs Reilly) 

 EMU Early intervention training (Miss Webb) 

 Reading Recovery training (Miss Grech) 

 Instructional Coach Days (Mrs Busuttil) 

 Principal Meetings (Mrs Reilly) 
 
We are also learning with each other. The expertise of our    
coaches, Ms Howell, Mrs Busuttil, Mrs Devlin and Mrs Sultana is 
being used, working with the teachers and children in the       
classrooms. Together we are modelling, teaching shoulder to 
shoulder and observing each other. We are meeting to discuss our 
teaching and to plan and determine our next steps as learners. 
 
Every day your child comes to school and learns. This week is 
your opportunity to learn about your child and their school learning. 
It is a chance for you to show them that you are working with their 
teacher to support them in this learning.   
 
Learning is not just about reading, writing and mathematics.  
Learning is about being able to think critically and problem solve. 
It’s about being able to communicate and collaborate with others. 
It’s about being imaginative and creative and it’s about being part 
of a community. 
 
You are also supporting your child with their learning at home. You 
are helping them to learn by talking with your child, giving them 
lots of different experiences, teaching them to be responsible for 
their belongings and expecting them to contribute to your family. 
Next time you take them to the park, to the movies or even for a 
walk around the block see this as a learning opportunity. 
 
Have a safe and enjoyable holiday. 
 
Take care, 
Trish 

Message From Mrs Reilly... 
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Term 2 Week 10 



School Fees Reminder 

Kindergarten 2018 Enrolments 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 
2018 now open! 

 

Reminder notices for overdue Term 2 School Fees have been sent 
out by CEDP. Please pay overdue school fees as soon as possible 
or contact Jenny Pendleton on 4732 3999.  

Catholic Culture News 

Confirmation        

 
The Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated in St Joseph’s Parish on Tuesday 24th October 
2017. 

If your child is 10 years or older and has made their First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion, 
they are encouraged to receive this Sacrament. 

Registration for this year’s program will be after 10am Mass on Sunday 23rd July.  Parents and      
children need to attend this registration day. 

Enquiries regarding the Sacramental program are best made to the Parish Office on 4721 4080. 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2018 are filling up fast. If your child was born between 1st August 2012 
and 31st July 2013, please collect an enrolment form from the school office. 
 
Enrolment interviews have now commenced. If you have collected an enrolment form and not returned 
it, could you please do so as soon as possible. 
 
Please contact the school office if you have not yet received an appointment day and time for an     
interview. 
 



 We have received the Risk Assessment Report for the playground equipment from CEDP. They     
identified many issues with the equipment that cannot be repaired therefore the equipment will be    
removed during the holidays. 

Attendance Update 

Playground Equipment 

The teachers of St Joseph’s will be giving out Attendance Awards to children who have excellent    
attendance in Semester One.  This replaces the 100% attendance awards.  Please refer to Facebook 
updates for photos. 

 

Congratulations to the children who have attended every 
school day in Semester One: 

 Kuol 1B 

 Bradley 2B 

 Catherine 2Y 

 Megan 2Y 

 Cooper 1B 

 Emily 3B 

 Jordan 3B 

 Mark 4B 

 



Captivate 

Crazy Hair Day 

Year 6 are raising funds to purchase new ‘Buddy Seats’.  As part of this 
fundraising they are holding a Crazy Hair Day on Friday 30th June..  For a 
gold coin donation children are able to come to school with crazy hair, they 
may also wear any hat (it doesn't have to be their school hat).   

2nd Hand Uniform Sale 

 

 

2nd Hand Uniforms will be on sale in the MPA on Friday 30th June 
from 1:45pm. 

 

 

On Friday 16th June, our infants and primary choir, alongside a select number of year 6 band          
students, participated in the Captivate Showcase performance at Nagle College in Blacktown. The   
students performed fantastically, with many having their very first experience performing music on 
stage. A memorable moment on stage was the finale 'Kia Hora' where all schools participating were on 
stage at once, to deliver a show stopping and powerful performance. Congratulations to all students 
involved, your behaviour and musicality did St Joseph's proud. Special congratulations to Chelsea, 
Erica and James who were selected to perform in the Captivate concert band and participated in     
another two performances as part of the Showcase series. 

It's wonderful that our students have access to these performance opportunities that help to build their 
confidence and extend on the music we are learning in the classroom. 



Holiday Activity News 

Penrith City Library Holiday Activities 



Community News 



Dates for your Diary 

Week 10 Wednesday 28th June Parent/Teacher Meetings 

  Thursday 29th June Stage 2 Soccer 

  Friday 30th June  Crazy Hair Day - Gold Coin Donation 

      1:45pm Uniform Shop 

      2pm End of Term Award Assembly 

      LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 first day back for staff and students 
Monday 17th July 

 

St Joseph’s Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to… 

July - Preston, Tremayne, Harlum, Olivia, Kuer, Cassidy, Tyler,   

Violet, Emma-Lee, Uthman, Filip, Jostrick, Sascindra, Breanna, 

Maura, Joel, Logan 


